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On 2-8-82, with Unit 2 at steady state 29% thermal power, the
monthly surveillance procedure (HNP-2-3410, Rev. 12) "RCIC
Steamline Hi dP Instrument FT&C" was being performed when it
was found that the inboard Hi dP switch (2E51-N018) setpoint
exceeded the Tech Spec 1limit (Table 3.3.2-2) of 111" + 15"
head (corresponding to 300% of rated steam flow). The switch
actuated at 142.1" H20. The redundant RCIC outboard Hi dP
switch (2ES51-N017) was operable as was the HPCI system. There
were no effects upon public health and safety due to this
non-repetitive event.

The cause of this event was due to a failure of administrative
controls. Procedure HNP-2-3410, Rev. 11 (RCIC Steam Line dP
Instrument FTEC) had been SRO'ed to reflect changes to the
setpoint for 2ES1-NO18, The method of handling temporary
changes to procedures had been changed previously which
inadvertently allowed for use of a revision of the procedure
which was not current if the procedure had been SRO'ed and a
permanent revision reflecting these changes had not been
distributed to the various procedure manual sets.

On 1-11-82, HNP-2-3410, Rev. 11 was SRO'ed to reflect a change
in setpoint on 2ES51-NO18 from 142" to 120" WC (Head correction
included). On 1-12-82, a permanent revision to HNP-2-3410,
Rev. 11, incorporating the SRO changes, was submitted for
approval. Prior to the issuance of Rev. 12 of HNP-2-3410 on
2-4-82, calibration again was performed for 2ES51-N018 on
1-28-82, wunder Rev. 11. Persons calibrating the instrument
were not aware of the existence of an SRO'ed change to
HNP-2-3410, Rev. 11 prior to calibrating the instrument on
1-28-82, and therefore the instrument was calibrated to the
wrong setpoint (142") which exceeded the Tech Spec 1limit
established on 1-11-82. The instrument calibration became due
again on 2-8-82, and 2ES51-N018 was found to be outside Tech
Specs under Rev. 12 of HNP-2-3410. The instrument was
immediately recalibrated to the 111" setpoint. Plaat
personnel have been reminded of the differences between a
temporary (SRO) change and a permanent procedure revision and
the need to be aware of any SRO change which might need to be
repeated prior to issuance of a revised procedure.




